School of Arts and Sciences and Ursula C. Schwerin Library

 Gen Ed Department Course Coordination Liaisons Meeting
Time: 12:45-2:00 pm
Date:  10/29/15

Location: N321  SoAS conference room
Present: Nadia Benakli, Stephanie Boyle, Sandra Cheng, Jay Deiner, Julia Jordan, Lufeng Leng, Anne Leonard, Jeremy Seto, Justin Vazquez-Poritz, Julian Williams
Absent:  Stephen James

Introduction by Interim Dean Vazquez-Poritz: One of the long term goals of this working group is to bring everyone along in Gen Ed. Each department has different priorities and may take different approaches. Challenges include involving part-time faculty and balance between following a syllabus and academic freedom. An example of opportunities is teamwork across disciplines. 
Introduction by Faculty Commons Director Julia Jordan*: A short-term goal is defining the role of course coordination with the understanding that it is a continuous process of defining, delivering, refining, and sharing out what we have done or are thinking about doing. A very useful tool is L4: Living Lab Learning Library (weblink https://openlab.citytech.cuny.edu/l4/).
Progress report:

1. Julian (English): How to get people involved in a large, multi-disciplinary department? He decided to start with the discipline coordinators and ask. He developed a survey sheet of questions sent via email to gather information on what they are doing and what is working or not.  100% participated. The survey questions follow the minutes. Next step is to share a visual chart of the survey results. Then hold a workshop on a common Gen Ed SLO.
NOTE:  CCLiaisons are invited to use/tailor the letter w/survey questions (see below).
2. Stephanie (Social Science-History): She mentioned they are multi-disciplinary and in history Peter Catapano is setting up an OpenLab site for History.  She is planning to have more sections use the site and also coordinate efforts with library specialist in coordinating student research-based assignments / sources.
3. Nadia (Math): Introduced the role of CC through its program directors and the committee structure that is being reviewed. CCs may form part of the curriculum committee, its role of reviewing courses on a cyclical basis, coordinating efforts in up to date content and research around delivery of instruction.
4. Jay (Chemistry): Continuing to use the lab report as a scaffolded tool for developing a consistent understanding of how important it is to develop and use the technical writing style as a future member of the profession.  
5. Lufeng (Physics): Course coordinators are currently starting to assess every lab section. Note that most lab sections are taught by part-time faculty members. During this process, we will collect information on concerns and strategies. 
6. Sandra (Humanities): Introduced the departmental course coordination structure. Globalize courses on OpenLab page, forming a virtual department. Survey and assessment are under way. 
7. Anne (Library): Designed the instruction program. 3 sections of a library course with 2 taught by full time faculty.  And supporting 2000 students this semester in ENG 1101/1121 w/ library instruction-intro to library. Assessment is under way. 
8. Jeremy (Biology): General biology I enrolls thousands students, mostly in the health-related disciplines. The lab manual could not be updated quickly enough, so OpenLab was tried to solve the problem of having a facile and open access tool for students and faculty to use as a reference.  A recurring problem is that students do not display relational thinking, so a Quantitative Reasoning workshop was held with Part- and full-time faculty. Visit the Biology Open Education Resources https://openlab.citytech.cuny.edu/bio1-oer/
Summary and future plans by Julia Jordan* 
· Explore L4: upload an assignment that you would like to share on OpenLab
· Participate in ‘Knowing Brooklyn’ theme developed by CityTech GenEDGE
· Email CCLiaisonWorkshop reporting form due November 6th to your Gen Ed CCLWorking Group Questions?  email Renata Budny  rbudny@citytech.cuny.edu
· Consider re-newing for 2 more years as department CCLiaison or ‘pass the baton’ in conversation with department chair by early Feb. New 2-yr cycle begins fall’16
· Present the results of your CCL GenEd workshop in Spring 2016(TBD) to CCL across disciplines: what works / what challenges / how to continue useful efforts
· Participate in Spring 2016:  March TBD  progress meeting with school CCLiaison
Respectfully submitted,

Lufeng Leng
*filling in for Renata Budny and Maria Bilello, co-chairs of Gen Ed CCLWorking Group
Email developed by fellow CCLiaison Julian Williams and emailed to disciplinary coordinators to begin a conversation around coordination.  Shared with permission.



Colleagues,

As part of a Gen Ed initiative, I have been charged by the Provost and our School Dean with organizing "course/discipline"coordination in the English Department. As such, I am looking at department coordination in 6 areas. The college believes that this is necessary, so every department has to come up with a workable design and explanation of duties and structure. 

If you would be so kind, could you send me the answers to these questions: 

Who are you? (rank, time served in position, coordinator/director of...)

What exactly does your position in the department involve? (A description of your role, responsibilities, mission, etc)

What are your expectations in your current role? (established criteria, future vision)

How do you reach out to the rest of the college that informs them of your role's existence and function? 

What would you need to better coordinate with other departments?

What, as coordinator/director, is your overall impact on students?

What mechanisms are in place--support, availability, faculty input, complaints, design, sub-sect positions under your coordination--that address development and concerns? 

What do you need? 

How do you coordinate with full and part-time faculty? 


I have to submit this ASAP, so I hope these are easily answered questions that you can do with little to no outside research. With that in mind, please answer and forward to me by 4/30. I sincerely hope that this seems like a workable time table, as I definitely don't want to rush anyone.

In the Fall, we will follow this up with a low-stakes meeting/workshop. At that stage, we'll try to figure out commonalities--positive and/or negative--that the college should be made aware of. 

Much appreciated. 

Be peaceful,

Julian Williams, Ph.D., Associate Professor of English

New York City College of Technology
              School Gen Ed Course Coordination Liaisons progress meeting
Fall 2015


